

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY & PUBLIC WORKS

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

To:

Mayor Jim Gray

Sally Hamilton, CAO

Richard Moloney, Commissioner

Urban County Council

From:

Kevin Wente, Administrative Officer

Date:

May 10, 2013

RE:

Request to rescind Resolution Number 154-2011 for a \$66,000 change order to Gershman, Brickner &

Bratton, Inc.

This memorandum is to request, by Urban County Council authorization, rescindment of Resolution 154-2011 authorizing a change order in the amount of \$66,000 to Gershman, Brickner & Bratton, Inc. (GBB). In 2011, GBB requested the change order to complete contractual work for the Division of Waste Management's RouteWare Program. After reviewing the request, it was determined that GBB was not providing the services it was contracted to perform; as a result, the Administration refused to award the Change Order. This contract has since been closed and rescinding this resolution will allow the Council Clerk to finalize clerical documentation with respect to this issue. Should you have any questions regarding this request please feel free to contact me at 258-3407. Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.